
Fellow Lions, 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable and safe Halloween. I personally had the same 4 trick or 

treaters to my house. Being a small community has its advantages sometimes. 

Once again, the Lions of District N2 have stepped up to the plate and have made me proud to say I am 

a Lion. With your generosity we have raised over $3800 to go towards the family in Yarmouth. There 

is more than enough to cover the cost of the woodstove.  On Saturday, November 7th I had the 

opportunity to go to the home of the Yarmouth Family and to present the cheque. I had the privilege 

of meeting the father and a tour of their home. They need a new septic system, so the rest of the 

money raised will go towards that. They wished me to express their gratitude for the kind donation 

and the generosity of the Lions of Nova Scotia.  

Over the past 2 months I have visited 23 clubs and I have enjoyed every one of them. Thank you for all 

the fellowship you have shown me and Lion Wendy. In the coming weeks I will be reaching out to the 

clubs that I am scheduled to visit. If at any time you feel that you want to postpone my visit due to 

Covid please contact me and let me know. I understand that these are trying times and we all have 

had to make some adjustments to our normal way of doing things.  

I am scheduled to go to Louisdale on November 12th, if any club has an entry for the Peace Poster 

Contest please be sure to get it to Lion Shelley LeBlanc by that day or you can call me and we can 

make arrangements. I must have the winning poster from District N2 arrive to our Council Chair, Lion 

Lloyd Soucie in Maine by November 21, 2020. So, it will take a few days to get to him. 

The Winter Cabinet plans are well underway, and updates will be coming in on any changes we may 

have to make, due to Covid. I ask all Lions to please be patient and understand that we cannot always 

do things the way we always have in previous years. Winter Cabinet Chair, Lion John Macfie is trying 

to follow the Covid restrictions for HRM which are a bit stricter than other areas. Look out for those 

emails with changes which will be coming in the next few weeks. 

 

Stay safe, stay strong and Remember our motto. 

WE SERVE 

Yours in Lionism, 

DG Lion Jane 
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